
Update for Chippenham Area Board 
 

Update from 
 

 
Kington Langley Parish Council 

Date of Area Board Meeting 
 

1st March 2010 

 

 

Headlines 
 

• New and replaced Neighbourhood Watch signs have now been purchased and sited 

throughout the village. 

• It has become apparent that Kington Langley has a drainage problem in several areas of 

the village.  Cllr Greenman and the Chairman Cllr Dixson are trying to resolve this issue 

by meeting with the appropriate Wiltshire Council Officer.  This has come about by 

receiving several complaints from residents.  Two of the main problem areas is Plough 

Lane and Lower Common. 

• After much lobbying by Cllr Greenman and our Chairman Cllr Dixson, Church Lane has 

now been re-surfaced for which the Parish Council is grateful.  This gave rise to a very 

successful Pancake Race on the 13
th
 February. 

• Two of the protecting bollards on Middle Common have been knocked completely off 

and will now need to be replaced.  The purchase and siting of the bollards was an 

initiative of the Parish Council some 2/3 years past and unfortunately the two bollards 

will need replacing at the cost to the Parish Council.   

 
Projects  
 

• Church Bend Footpath completed and well used 

• All Weather Footpath - this was a project of the Parish Council some ¾ years ago.  This 

now needs to be finished off with appropriate top surfacing.  A loan from the PWLB is 

being sought.  Any assistance that Wiltshire Council could offer would be gratefully 

appreciated.   

• A pocket of land that lies in front of the Hit or Miss Public House often looks untidy.  

Therefore the Parish Council have made enquiries to whom it belongs to but to no avail.  

An application to the Land Registry has now been made in the hope that the Parish 

Council can take ownership and in time make a pleasant feature of the area.  

 
Future Events/Dates for the diary 
 

• Next Parish Council meeting 15
th
 March 2010 at the Village Hall commencing at 

7.45pm 

• The Annual Parish Meeting is to be held on the 23
rd
 March 2010 commencing at 7.30pm 

in the Union Chapel. 
 

Signed:  

Date: 16
th
 February 2010.  
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